STATE OF MISSOURI

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

At a session of the Public Service Commission held at its office in Jefferson City on the 3rd day of September, 2002.

In the Matter of the Application of Union Electric Company
)

for a Variance from the Commission’s Rule Requiring

)
Case No. EE-2002-1118

Separate Metering for a Project Known as Coronado Place
)

Located at 3701 Lindell Boulevard, St. Louis, Missouri.
)

ORDER APPROVING TARIFF AND CLOSING CASE

On June 27, 2002, the Commission issued its order approving the application of Union Electric Company, doing business as AmerenUE, from Commission Rule 4 CSR 240‑20.050.  In its Application, Union Electric stated that it sought a variance from the individual metering requirement at 4 CSR 240‑20.050(2) for the Coronado Place project located at 3701 Lindell Boulevard in St. Louis, Missouri.  The project consists of the redevelopment of a vacant hotel, which is being converted by Coronado LP into 165 student apartments, as well as commercial and retail space.  Coronado LP requested that the residential portion of the building be metered on one single, master meter;  Coronado LP will be responsible for paying the electric bill.  The service will be billed on Union Electric’s 3(M) rate.  The commercial and retail facilities will be separately metered and billed.  Coronado estimates that individually metering each of the 165 individual units would cost an additional $1,250,000.

The Electric Meter Variance Committee of the Commission’s Staff advised the Commission to grant the application and, as noted above, the Commission did so on June 27, 2002.  That order also directed Union Electric to file within 30 days of the date of the order its amended tariff sheets to include the variance.

Union Electric filed its revised tariff sheet on August 6, 2002, within 30 days of the effective date of the order of June 27.  The revised sheet carries an effective date of September 7.  Union Electric filed a substitute revised sheet on August 28, at Staff’s request, to correct a typographical error.  On August 29, 2002, Staff filed its Memorandum and Recommendation advising the Commission to approve the proposed revised sheets.  Staff states that the proposed sheet was timely filed and that it complies with the Commission’s order.

The Commission has reviewed the proposed revised tariff sheet filed by Union Electric and Staff’s Memorandum and Recommendation.  The proposed sheet adds the variance granted in this case to Union Electric’s tariffs as directed by the Commission in its order of June 27, 2002.  Therefore, the Commission will approve the tariff.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:
1. That the substitute revised tariff sheet filed by Union Electric Company, doing business as AmerenUE, is approved for service rendered on and after September 6, 2002.  The specific sheet approved is:

                                     PSC Mo Schedule No. 5                                     
3rd Revised SHEET NO. 203, Cancelling 2nd  Revised
SHEET NO. 203
That this order shall become effective on September 6, 2002.

BY THE COMMISSION

Dale Hardy Roberts

Secretary/Chief Regulatory Law Judge

( S E A L )

Simmons, Ch., Murray, Lumpe,

and Gaw, CC., concur.

Forbis, C., absent.

Thompson, Deputy Chief Regulatory Law Judge
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